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Madison, WI – The State Bar of Wisconsin welcomes Chief Justice Annette Ziegler as she begins her 

term as leader of the Wisconsin court system. We look forward to her leadership and continuing to 

work with all seven justices to further our common goal of strengthening the relationship between the 

bench and the bar, advancing public trust of the legal profession, and promoting a high-functioning 

justice system.   

 

We also extend our sincere thanks and gratitude to Chief Justice Patience Roggensack for her 

leadership during her three terms. In particular, Chief Justice Roggensack led the court system through 

the challenges of the COVID-19 pandemic to keep it operational and justice moving forward. We also 

want to thank her for her advocacy in advancing research to ensure best practices are implemented 

including the use of business courts, and treatment courts across Wisconsin. We look forward to 

working with her in the years to come.  
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The State Bar of Wisconsin is an integrated professional association, created by the Wisconsin Supreme Court, for attorneys who hold 

a Wisconsin law license. With more than 25,000 members, the State Bar aids the courts in improving the administration of justice, provides 

continuing legal education for its members to help them maintain their expertise, and assists Wisconsin lawyers in carrying out community 

service initiatives to educate the public about the legal system and the value of lawyers. For more information, visit www.wisbar.org. 
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